ASCC Nov ’05 Club Meeting Minutes - 08Nov05 @ Kartbahn, Bayer’s Lake

The meeting was called to order at 7:50 pm with 14 people attending.

Thank you to Lucas, and Ingo, for allowing us to meet here in their party room, at no charge.  We will also be allowed to put up posters & banners, and will put up a bulletin board for us to highlight our events.  Again, we thank you.

Membership – Umberto reported the last official number 131, but again, there are few more to be added before the ARMS AGM.

Financial – Brian reported we have $10460.82 in our account, as of October 31st.  There are about 5 items to come out, leaving a balance of $7819.92.

Solo – There was no report as Marc or Art were not here.

Rally – Ian reported that Citroen won the WRC Championship, and are going to pull out next year.  I guess it’s good to go out on top.

BAC Rallycross has had 1 event, with another one coming up, at Scotia Speedworld.

This year has been a down year for Navex Rally in this Region, but we hope next year will be better.  ASCC will try to host one in January.

Race – Debbie reported that at the upcoming ARMS AGM, there will be a discussion on Bracket racing.  Bill reported the race committee made about $900 this year.  Bill suggested that Ralph will likely want to get the fees raised for next year.  

The Race Committee, through Ron Mac Kenzie, will be doing some more promotion of our events next year.  It has increased the attendance, and therefore the gate revenue, by a significant amount.

Bill updated us about AMP.  There was some paving done, from turns 3 to 5, with some time and equipment donated by Ocean Contracting.  

Region – We discussed the ARMS AGM.  George will be going ast the ASCC Solo rep, and will be present at the calendar meeting.  He is going to try to have our first Regional event on July 1st next year, and wants to have our two Regionals on FLAT lots, not at AMP.  If anyone has information about event dates, forward it to George and he will take it to the calendar meeting.

New Business –

 Our next meeting, is our Club AGM.  It will be held at Kartbahn in Bayer’s Lake.  There will be an election of our officers – President, Vice President, Secretary & Treasurer are all open for volunteers.  The dicipline directors are apointed by the executive later.  The Secretary and Treasurer are both seeking replacements.  Anyone interested in running for those positions, please let a member of the executive know and we will add your name to the list.

Our current website administator is moving to the United Arab Emirates.  Gordon was asked to head up a Miata website, and got a chance to try out a package website.  It is quite easy to use, and things can be added easily and could be linked to the ARMS website.  We feel that it should be implemented right away.  We will at seeing if he can do this for us.

Brian mentioned that Chris Sidler should get the ASCC AGM notice from him and send it out to all Club members.  We need to get a proxy out for our AGM.  

We discussed our AGM requirements, including electronics (projector, etc) and food/drinks.  

Kevin is trying to put together an ASCC calendar with photographs on it.

There was a motion to adjourn at 9:30 by George, and seconded by Umberto

Chris Ward


ASCC Secretary

